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The Order of St Lazarus Commandery of Wales has been most generous to the 
Samburu Trust in Kenya over the last year to help treat both acute and chronic 
problems, especially of the skin. The Trust is very grateful for this donation, which 
has made an immediate difference to Samburu health and wellbeing.  

We have established a strong telemedicine link as a result of previous donations 
from the Commandery, which has resulted in a virtual clinic run through a mobile 
phone application. In this update we will focus on some of the patients who have 
been treated as a direct result of the generosity of the Order of St Lazarus 
Commandery of Wales.  

Examples of interesting patients treated through the telemedicine link: 

 

This gentleman presented with generalised rash across his whole body, causing 
discomfort, itching and scabbing. After trying all the usual creams and ointments 
from both the local herbalist and our clinic, advice was sought via the telemedicine 
link from a dermatologist who felt it may be related to immunocompromise due to 
HIV infection. He has since tested positive and been started on treatment. 



 
 

 
 

Beautiful but dangerous… 

Grevy’s zebra (Equus greyvii) is an uncommon endangered species of zebra that 
has seen a 54% decline in population over the last 20 years; they are now confined 
to southern Ethiopia and northern Kenya. They are peaceful animals but can run at 
40 miles an hour and will fight if they are trapped.  

Such was the case when this young girl and her brothers cornered these 3 Grevy’s 
zebra against a fence in the Samburu region of northern Kenya. The male zebra 
fought his way out, ripping her thumb off in the process. 

 

 



 
 

 
 

Immediate first aid advice was given via the telemedicine link to minimise blood loss 
and prevent infection. Surgical re-attachment of the amputated thumb was 
unfortunately not an option so conservative treatment with correct dressings and 
antibiotic tablets was advised with regular review both in person at our clinic and 
virtually via the telemedicine link. 

 

 

Over the space of 3 months we followed the healing of her hand as tissue granulated 
over the top of exposed bone and skin started to cover the wound. 

 

 



 
 

 
 

This resulted in an excellent result and a happy patient; the alternative would have 
possibly been gangrene, amputation of the arm and death. She is now learning to 
use her left hand without its thumb. 

 

 



 
 

 
 

A sharp encounter 

This man had a sharp encounter with an acacia bush which resulted in a penetrating 
injury to the eye with some loss of eye contents. He was unable to see out of the eye 
and under advice from the telemedicine virtual clinic he was given oral and topical 
antibiotics, the eye was padded and he was transported to the nearest large town for 
full evaluation; sadly the eye had become infected by the time he arrived and was 
subsequently removed. 

 

 

Drought continues to plague East Africa and there is local political unrest in northern 
Kenya, which means that food and water are hard to come by, exacerbating 
dermatological and other medical conditions. The Samburu Trust continues to play 
its part in improving the health of the Samburu people.  

Thank you once again from the Samburu people to The Order of St Lazarus 
Commandery of Wales for their continued generous support of this project. 

 

 

 


